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Warren Weekly Newsletter 

 

A message from our Headteachers 

Welcome back to the start of the final term this academic 

year! It is a busy term, so please keep reading communication 

we send out to you over the coming weeks! We want the 

community to be involved in the exciting things we have 

planned to finish the year! 

 

A reminder about attendance 

 

Your child’s attendance to school on a daily basis is key for 
them to have the best possible chances in life. Our overall 

school attendance to date is 92% and we are aware that there 

has been some illness occurring in classes in the lower year 

groups of school. 

 

As we go into Summer 2, we ask that you: 

 Call every day to notify us why your child is absent 

from school. 

 Talk to us if there is an issue in getting your child to 

school – we may be able to support you. 

 Ensure your child has arrived by 8.50am at the latest 

– this is the time the gate closes. 

 

We also wanted to remind parents and carers that we are not 

able to authorise holidays that are taken during term-time. 

This forms a part of our Trust attendance policy. If you have 

any questions or would like to discuss your child’s attendance 
further, please speak to Mrs Neat – our Family Support 

Worker. 

Achievements this week! 

Well done to the following children who have been given a 

certificate in our celebration assembly today! 

F1: Anthony for amazing number recognition & Lowan for 

amazing cutting skills. 

F2:  Cohen for his creative thinking in Maths & Alyssa for 

working hard with her transport writing. 

Y1:  Enzo for fantastic ideas in R.E. & Kole for trying hard in 

Phonics. 

Y2:  Amber and Natalia for such enthusiasm in reading for 

pleasure. 

Y3:  Joshua for always trying his best in his Writing & Mia for 

concentrating really hard in lessons. 

Y4:  Jake for a positive and determined attitude to all his 

work & Cayla for determination in her Maths and attitude to 

learning. 

Y5:  Elsie-Leigh for super determination and ambition in 

Maths & Amelia for great attitude to learning all week. 

Y6:  Isaac for incredibly creative ideas within his 

horror story writing & Casey for an amazing depth 

of scientific knowledge. 

 

Attendance 

Our attendance target this year for each child to reach is 

96%. It is important your child is coming to school every day 

to reach this target. Our whole school attendance for this 

week is 90.5%. 

Mrs Neat, our Family Support Worker, checks on pupil 

attendance daily. We ask that you communicate every day 

with school to share reasons why your child is absent from 

school.  

Here is this week’s attendance: 

F1: 81.1% 

F2:  86.2% 

Y1:  82.1% 

Y2:  94% 

Y3:  91.8% 

Y4:  92.1% 

Y5:  96.7% 

Y6:  92.9% 

Well done to Year 5 who have the highest attendance this 

week!  

 

Arrangements for Sports Day 

 

Warren Sports Day will take place on Tuesday 20th June on the 

school field! There will be a series of different field and track 

events for all year groups to take part in during the day. Year 6 

will be leading the events, and supporting the children to take 

part in each of the activities. 

 

Parents and carers are welcomed to join us on the day: 

 

 EYFS & Key Stage 1: 9.30-11.30am 

 Key Stage 2: 1.30-3.15pm 

 

The children will begin by completing a series of field events 

such as javelin and welly wanging, and then move over to take 

part in different types of races, as a part of their class ‘team’. 
 

Prizes and awards for individual effort and winning classes will 

be given out in celebration assembly on Friday 23rd June. 

 

There will also be a parent/carer race taking place at the end 

of each session, so please bring your trainers if you wish to 

take part! Please bring your own camping chairs/picnic 

blankets with you if you wish to sit down during the event. 

 

We hope you are able to join us! 

 

Thank you, Mrs Salam and Mr Middleton 



 

Key dates 

Summer term 2 

Date Event 

12.6.23 Y1 Phonics Screening Check Week 

Y4 Multiplication Test Week – 

continued this week 

12.6.23 School church session – NOW 

CANCELLED 

15.6.23 Y5/6 Football Match against Rise Park 

Primary 

16.6.23 Y6 County Lines Workshops 

16.6.23 Non uniform day for Summer Fayre 

19.6.23 Refugee Week 

20.6.23 Sports Day  

EYFS and KS1 – 9.30-11.30am 

KS2 – 1.30-3.15pm 

22.6.23 Y6 Swim Safe session at Colwick Lake 

28-29.6.23 Y2/3 Residential to Wollaton Park 

30.6.23 Provisional date for Warren Music 

Concert 

5.7.23 Drama club performing at 

Nottingham Playhouse 

10-12.7.23 Y5/6 Residential to Walesby Forest 

18.7.23 am 

19.7.23 am 

Transition mornings to new classes  

24.7.23 Y6 Production  

 

25.7.23 Meet the teacher session after school 

28.7.23 Last day of school 

Family picnic at school 

School closes at 1.30pm 
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Warren Summer Fayre 

Here is a reminder of some of the messages we sent out before 

half term about the Summer Fayre: 

 

We will be holding a non-uniform day on 

Friday 16th June in return for children 

bringing in sweets to school. These will be 

used for our tombola at the fayre. Please do 

not donate chocolate as it will melt! 

 

We are looking for donations of soft toys 

and teddies for a teddy tombola! These 

need to be in good condition. If you have 

any donations, please bring them to the 

school office. 

 

 

We will be running a Warren Bake Off on 

the day of the Summer Fayre. The theme of 

the Bake Off is story books and the 

challenge is to create cake of any kind based 

around the theme of a story or book! 

Prizes will be given for 1st, 2nd and 3rd place, 

and all cake will be sold at the summer 

fayre to raise extra funds! 

 

If you know of anyone in the community or 

someone who owns a business, who may be 

able to donate any prizes for our fayre, 

please let us know! 

 

 

Enrichment this week 

Some pupils in Year 5 have represented Warren this week at 

different events ran by Nottingham High School. 4 pupils took part 

in a Physics Competition at the school on Tuesday, and came in 

second place against other schools in the City! A huge well done to 

them! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some other Year 5 pupils also took part in a Harry Potter Science 

Day at the school on Wednesday! They made their own wands by 

creating circuits, and dissected Owl poo! 

 

After school clubs 

Our after school club offer was posted onto Class Dojo earlier 

this week, and parents/carers who have signed their child up 

for a new club will hear about these by the end of the day on 

Friday.  

Girls’ Football Club will run as a one off on Tuesday next 
week, due to Mr Eddyshaw not being in school on Monday. 

 

Relationships and Health Education  

A reminder that children across school will be starting the 

‘Changing Me’ unit within our PSHE curriculum this half term. 
Communication about the content of these lessons was sent 

out to all parents and carers before half term. If you wish to 

discuss these lessons further, please speak to your child’s 
class teacher as soon as possible. 

 

https://www.wildlifetrusts.org/30dayswild


 

Week 2  lunch menu 

 

Day Main 

 

 

Vegeterian Dessert 

 

Jacket Potato 

Monday Homemade Pizza Homemade Cheese & 

Tomato Pizza 

Jam Sponge Baked Beans & Cheese 

Fresh salad 

 

Tuesday Beef Bolognese Vegetarian Bolognese Mandarin Jelly Tuna Mayo & 

Sweetcorn 

Fresh Salad 

 

Wednesday Roast Gammon Quorn Roast Ice Lolly Spaghetti Hoops 

Fresh Salad 

 

Thursday Cottage Pie 

 

Vegetable Cottage Pie Fresh Fruit Salad 

 

Grated Cheese 

Fresh Salad 

 

Friday Chicken Nuggets 

 

Quorn Sausages Fruit Muffins Coleslaw 

Fresh Salad 
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Clubs for Summer 2 

Day Club For which year group? Time 

Monday Lego club 

 

Year 1, 2, 3 and 4 

This is a club now open to Year 1. Please only sign your 

child up if they are new to the club from Year 1.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All from 

3.15-

4.15pm 

 

Any sports 

activities 

require PE 

Kit 

STEM club (Science and Art!) 

 

 

Year 1, 2 and 3 

Girls Football club 

 

Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 

No need to sign up again if you already attend – still 

spaces left if any children want to join 

Cooking Club 

 

Year 5 and Year 6 

Tuesday Boxing with The Pythian Club 

 

15 children must sign up for this club for it 

to run 

Year 3, 4, 5 and 6  

From 14.6.23-19.7.23 

£1 per week for 6 weeks – your child must attend for 

all 6 weeks and a payment of £6 made in advance. 

Please do not make payment until we have confirm the 

club is running with at least 15 children. 

Wednesday Athletics Club with The Pythian Club 

 

15 children must sign up for this club for it 

to run 

Year 1, 2, 3 

From 14.6.23-19.7.23 

£1 per week for 6 weeks – your child must attend for 

all 6 weeks and a payment of £6 made in advance. 

Please do not make payment until we have confirm the 

club is running with at least 15 children. 

Thursday Eco Club 

 

Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 

This club is full – no further spaces avaliable 

Football fixtures  

 

There will be some friendly matches played for different 

teams across school during Summer 2. More 

information will be sent out to parents/carers for 

children who will be taking part in these fixtures. 

Friday Drama club with Nottingham Playhouse 

 

Year 5 and 6 

This club is full – no further spaces avaliable 



 

Warren expectations of attendance 

Expectation/actions What you need to know 

Absence from school 

 

 We understand your child may not be well enough to attend school. If this is the case, contact 

MUST be made with school to share why your child is off school. 

 Communication must be made with school on every day of your child’s absence.  
 If we do not receive communication from you on each day of your child’s absence, school will 

try all methods possible to ensure contact is made. 

 If it is necessary, a home visit will be completed by members of the Warren team. This is to 

ensure we know your child is safe.  

Absence request forms 

 

 

 Any other absence from school must be submitted to school via the absence request form. This 

can provided for you by the office and it must be completed in a timely manner. 

 School will review the request and decide whether this is classed as an authorised or 

unauthorised absence. 

 Holidays during term time will not be authorised. Only requests for very exceptional 

circumstances will be authorised and this will be at the discretion of the Headteacher. 

 The outcome of the request will be communicated with you. 

Punctuality and lateness 

 

 The start of the school day is 8.50am. 

 The school gates open daily at 8.30am, with the classroom doors opening from 8.40am. 

 If your child arrives after 8.50am, they will be given a late ticket and they receive a late mark if 

they arrive after 8.50am.  

 All children being on time for school is very important, as learning in the classroom begins from 

8.40am. 

 Our registers close at 9.10am. If your child arrives after this time and it is not for a medical 

reason, they will be marked with a ‘U’ code, which means they have an unauthorised absence 
for that session. 

Persistently absent pupils 

 

 If your child’s attendance drops below 90%, they are classed as being a persistently absent 
pupil. 

 You will be notified in writing if your child’s attendance become below 90%.  As a school, we 

have a duty to monitor attendance and we understand that your child’s attendance may be 
lower due to illness. We will track and monitor this over a 4 week period, with the hope that 

this will improve. 

 You may be asked to attend regular meetings with the school to implement an attendance 

action plan. 

 If attendance does not improve, the school will refer to the Nottingham City Education Welfare 

Service. 

 You may receive communication about a fine if attendance does not improve. 

Severely absent pupils 

 

 A child is classed as severely absent if attendance is 50% or lower.  

 This can be classed as educational neglect and a referral to social care can be made by the 

school. 

 The Education Welfare team will be notified, a referral may be completed by the team due to 

concerns about your child’s attendance, and you may be issued with a fine. 

 

Help and support for 

attendance 

 

 We want to provide help and support to ensure all pupils can access their learning every day. 

 If you are struggling with attendance, or would like further support with any issues around 

attending school or being on time, please speak to Mrs Salam, Mr Middleton or Mrs Neat, who 

will be more than happy to help. 
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